BOROUGH OF NEW EAGLE COUNCIL MEETING TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 24, 2020

New Eagle Borough Council met on Tuesday, November 24, 2020 by Zoom teleconference due to the COVID-19.

The meeting was called to order by Council President, J. Fine, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken by Kimberly Koontz, Borough Secretary, there being a quorum present the meeting was called to order.

Present: J. Fine, B. Williams, T. Chaney, S. Bobnar, D. Walters

Others present: Solicitor T. Berggren, Police Chief K. Harris

Absent: Mayor C. Fine

Minutes from the October 13, 2020 meeting was presented to Council for approval. Motion to approve the minutes was made by T. Chaney and seconded by D. Walters. S. Bobnar abstained from motion she was not at the October meeting. Motion was carried by call of the roll by the Secretary.

Motion to approve bills in the amount of \$22,562.25 (Bill list A \$12,711.46, Bill list B \$9850.79) was made by S. Bobnar and seconded by B. Williams. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Secretary Kimberly Koontz gave the report on the Public Works Department submitted by Foreman J. Miller. The dumps trucks were prepared for the winter. Curb painting was done on the Borough Streets. Repairs to the Maple Avenue ball field were made. New locks for the gates were installed and night lighting was also repaired and installed. A piece of the outfield fence was replaced from previous downed tree damage. The Seventh Avenue pond continues with cleaning. Inner wall and top restoration will need to be completed once the sediment is all removed. Chess Street at Vine Street had a drainpipe repaired, the pipe was buried and routed to into a catch basin. The pipe was backfilled with 2b gravel. D. Walters would like council to take into consideration of installing a fence around the overflow support of the pond.

- T. Chaney reported that there has been an occurrence with kids at the Maple Avenue ballpark abusing animals. She has contacted Colin from CR Electric to give a quote on installing the cameras at the Park.
- T. Chaney reported on Sewage and Waterline protection that is available to the residents. More information will be needed before proceeding any further. J. Fine tabled until next meeting.

Motion was made by B. Williams and seconded by D. Walters to approve the tentative budget for 2021. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

S. Bobnar had nothing to report on the Ambulance, there has not been a meeting since January. There have been several residents inquiring why it is taking so long for the ambulance service to respond to calls. S. Bobnar will be requesting call log reports from Tri Community Ambulance.

Solicitor T. Berggren reported the Borough has come to a tentative agreement with Teamsters Union for the Public works contract.

Police Chief K. Harris reported that there was 5 arrest in the Borough for the month of October. The Maple Avenue ball field continues with patrols.

Motion was made by B. Williams and seconded by D. Walters to move the December meeting from the December 8th to the 15th. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Motion was made by S. Bobnar and seconded by B. Williams to advertise for Garbage collection through 2021,2022 and 2023. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

S. Bobnar would like a motion to be made so that we may work with neighboring communities to have workshops and share services. T. Chaney made the motion, D. Walters seconded. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

No further business was discussed, motion to adjourn at 7:30 was made by J. Fine and seconded by S. Bobnar. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Attest:

Secretary